
Immanuel Lutheran Church 
Executive Committee Meeting Minutes 

December 2, 2013 
6 p.m., ILC Library 

 
Attendees:  John Urbanski, Pastor Paul Nelson, Pastor Susan Weaver, Brian Nichols, and Karen 
Travis 
 
 
Absent:  Susan Geitzenauer and Bob Warner 
 
John called the meeting to order at 5:59 p.m.   
 
Devotion provided by John Urbanski 
 
 
Motions: 
 

Motions Made Made by Second Outcome of Vote 
Motion to approve minutes from November  John U. Brian N. Motion carried 

    
 
Action Items Assigned: 
 

Action Items Assigned  Target Date Status 
    
   
 
Other Business: 

Same gender marriage:  

• Council will be meeting a half-hour early next week. Would like each member to share 
briefly what he or she heard. Discussed concerns that we listen respectfully to each other 
as part of the process—nothing has been decided. We are taking the input we’ve 
received seriously. Council will determine through discussion next week how best to 
proceed on the determination of whether or not these ceremonies can take place in the 
Sanctuary.  

• A question was raised in Caring Conversations about whether our pastors can conduct 
ceremonies in other locations (off church property). We will be discussing this during the 
Council meeting next week.  

 
Reports: 

Secretary’s Report – Karen Travis 
• John motioned to approve November minutes, as written. Brian Nichols seconded. 

Motion carried.  
 
Financial Secretary’s Report – Bob Warner  

• No report.  
 

Treasurer’s Report – Brian Nichols 
• November YTD giving is slightly less than a year ago, and net expenses were slightly 

higher. Assuming December is similar to last year, we should come in at budget.  
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Vice President’s Report – Susan Geitzenauer 
• No report.  

 
President’s Report – John Urbanski 

• Discussed open Council positions that will need to be filled.  

• Approved recessional offering going toward Youth scholarships for Youth Rejoice! 

• Discussed Thrivent Choice dollars and confirmed that the Thrivent choice dollars will be 
entered to the general income line.  Then, those that use the funds need to be in contact 
with the committee they are part of to make sure their project/event gets in the budget.   

 
 
Pastor updates: 

Pastor Paul 

• Tonight is the last men’s group gathering at Pastor Paul’s home for faith discussion.   

• Pastor Paul continues to work on his dissertation.  

• Vibrant Faith update: Starting pastoral care-model ministry with staff, touching base with 
them about how God is working through them and encouraging them to have these 
conversations with others with whom they work.  

 
Pastor Susan 

• Working with staff and church leaders to explore what a mature faith looks like.  

• Grateful to Kim Rathjen for collecting input from those who serve about their experience 
and stories of how God is working in their lives.  

 
 
Upcoming meetings: 

 
Council: December 10 at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Executive Committee: January 7 at 6 p.m. 
 
 

Meeting adjourned at 7:03 p.m. 
 
 
 
Prayerfully submitted, 
 
Karen Travis 
Church Council Secretary 
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Income Report 
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Financial Summary 
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